
 

Student Learning and Success News 
(Spring 2023 - Volume 2) 

Message from the Vice President 
As another academic year comes to an end I am struck by the quantity of good and important work, 
initiatives, and activities underway at the College.  Thank you for your part in driving the College forward 
in service to our students and community. This edition can only capture a tiny fraction of this work, but I 
hope you can take a moment to get a glimpse of a few of the people and programs integral to our 
success. 

-Jonathan Eldridge, Vice President of Student Learning and Success 
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COMPASS High School Fieldtrips 

 

COMPASS (College of Marin Providing Access and Supporting Success) is part of the Outreach umbrella, 
and allows our Coordinators to be engrained on campus at our partner school sites (Tam, SRHS and 
TLHS). Going into this year, we made a concerted effort to ensure we supported COMPASS students not 
just in their academic pursuits, but also with off- campus experiences like college and university tours.  



Data show that COMPASS support nearly doubles A-G eligibility by the time our students graduate. Not 
only are students more prepared for college by the time they graduate high school, they become college 
students WHILE STILL IN HIGH SCHOOL!  

The 2022 high school graduating class completed 206 units of college coursework, including our Summer 
Career Academies and various other courses underscoring the value of this program and the supportive 
connection developed between our COMPASS team and our students.  

 

This February the COMPASS Team hosted 43 10th grade students from Tamalpais, Terra Linda and San 
Rafael High Schools at the Kentfield Campus. Students participated in different activities throughout 
campus, including: 

• Toured KTD and participated in a Library activity with Dave Patterson, 

• Observed Art 130 lecture class with Laura Richard, BIOL 240 with Emily Fox, and a science 
presentation/simulation with Paul Daubenmire and Mark Robinson, 

• Visited the Nursing Department, 

•  Visited the Athletics Department and received a tour of the Athletics Facility with Diamond 
Alexander, Kinesiology and Athletics Operations Specialist, where they watched COM's baseball 
team practice.   

Finally, COMPASS graduates who are now full time COM students participated in a student panel to 
share their experiences as college students and a few words of wisdom. 



 

 

In addition to the KTD visit, COMPASS hosted 3 additional field trips: 

1. College of Marin Indian Valley Campus (IVC)  - Students visited the Machines and Metals shop, 
Jonas Center, Miwok Aquatic and Fitness Center, the Dental Assisting Department, and the 
Farm. Staff and faculty spoke to the students and answered questions. 

2. San Francisco State University (SFSU)  - 2 Resident Advisors led tours of student housing, 
campus dining (all-you-can-eat), and science lab. One of the tour guides described her current 
research project (Cancer research amongst Latinas).Students also received a presentation from 
the SFSU program: METRO (geared towards 1st generation students). 

3. University of California Davis (UC Davis) - 52 students from both Terra Linda and San Rafael 
High Schools attended. Most students who participated are in 11th grade with a few 12th grade 
students (some already have been admitted to UC Davis) and a few 9th grade students as well. 
Students participated in an hour-long tour of the campus where they visited a few key buildings 
like the student union, bike shop, student bookstore, and Welcome Center. Students had lunch 
in Tercero Dining Commons, one of the UC Davis dorm dining halls. The 12th grade students 
who were admitted to UC Davis were able to visit and tour the school that they will be enrolling 
in this coming Fall. 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 

College of Marin Hosts Local High School English Language Learners 
Nearly 150 English Language Learner high school students came to COM to meet faculty and staff, tour 
facilities, and learn about becoming college students 

Program Coordinators 

• Lilyana Barajas for Terra Linda High School (libarajas@marin.edu) 

mailto:libarajas@marin.edu


• Juan Mercado for San Rafael High School (jmercadotrujillo@marin.edu) 

• Maria Rodriguez for Tamalpais High School (mrodriguezramire@marin.edu) 

 

I want to take a moment to thank all of our community partners and chaperones for all of the help, 
support, and collaboration that took place in order to make yesterday's ELD/ Bridge COM field trip 

possible. I especially want to thank Julian Solis, who when presented with the idea of having a COM field 
trip a little over a year ago, ran with it and made our collective vision come to life! Despite our growing 

ELD student population an event to this scale that catered to the needs of our ELD students had not 
happened but was needed. Watching our students learn and have exciting conversations about their 

opportunities at COM made all the hard work worthwhile. Once again, THANK YOU! 

- Ana Urtiz (Newcomer & ELD Counselor at San Rafael High School) 

Click here to learn more about COMPASS.Click here to learn more about COMPASS. 

mailto:jmercadotrujillo@marin.edu
mailto:mrodriguezramire@marin.edu


Career Fair 

 

https://sway.office.com/lB8JBP08fmDMhlVs#content=kv5Aq4UWaAUpe3 

 

On March 15th 2023 COM hosted the Career Fair. Over 18 well respected organizations in multiple 
disciplines spoke with students about internship and apprenticeship opportunities in the Bay Area. 
Organizations included Fire Foundry, Marin Health, Bridge Good, Golden Gate National Parks 
Conservancy and more! 

https://sway.office.com/lB8JBP08fmDMhlVs#content=kv5Aq4UWaAUpe3


Several students were were offered and accepted internship opportunities. Meily Jimenez was accepted 
into the Fire Foundry program and Rosa Mendez and Erin Daley were accepted into the Golden Gate 
National Parks Conservancy (GGNPC). Rosa is a Business Administration Major who accepted the 
Business Administration internship with GGNPC and also is transferring and is in excellent academic 
standing. Erin Daley is a Communications major transfer student who will be transferring to either 
University California Santa Barbara or University California Davis next Fall. Erin has been offered a 
Public Affairs and Special Park Uses internship position. 

Congratulations to all of our student interns! 

"I enjoy working with people from a variety of backgrounds, and its neat to be able to work with others 
who have a common interest in preserving such a wonderful natural resource. As well as learning more 

about historical and environmental foundations of Golden Gate Parks. This internship is a great 
transition before transferring to UC and it provides an opportunity to expand my professional skills in 
management, marketing, and communications. I’m looking forward to learning more about my State, 

County, and contributing to the parks I’ve been visiting since I was a kid." 

- Erin Daley 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



New Part Time Faculty 
Anita Walker 

 

Prior to COM, Anita Walker was an ESL Instructor at CCSF and then an ESL Specialist at Turing.com 
where she developed an ESL program for global software developers. 

Today, Anita teaches level 10 ESL here at COM.  In her free time she enjoys hiking, practicing and 
teaching yoga, and walking her dog by the San Francisco bay. 

It’s lovely to be teaching here! 

Welcome Anita! 



Diego Marroquin 

 

Diego Marroquin is a Kinesiology instructor and prior to College of Marin Diego was the Men's Head 
Soccer Coach for Holy Name University. 

 Diego enjoys training for ultramarathons and the Ironman- running, cycling, and swimming all over 
beautiful Marin County! 

Thank you to the Kinesiology staff that has welcomed me and mentored me in terms of my transition 
to COM. Also thank you to all my students in Kinesiology 113A and 113B, it has been such an amazing 
experience watching the consistency and growth in their fitness journeys! 

Welcome Diego! 



Shawn Nelson 

 

Shawn Nelson is an adjunct instructor in the digital media department teaching computer 3D model 
texturing, rigging, and animating as well as some graphic design courses.  

Shawn is a digital media creator channeling his traditional film, animation, and fine art skills through 
software. This has manifested in the form of video games, commercials, computer generated characters, 
and digital illustrations, culminating with online interactive experiences.  

In my teaching career, I use a wide variety of those skills and work with students in an atmosphere 
that I enjoy immensely. I bring a wealth of knowledge, skill, and passion and can use this to assist 
students in preparing for the job market. I look forward to having a conversation on the topic. 

In his free time, Shawn is the head coach for the Archie Williams' Mountain Bike Team where he "drags 
70 high school mountain bike team members up and down Mount Tam 3 times a week!" 

Welcome Shawn! 



Faculty Spotlight: Jamie Tipton 

 

I’ve been teaching at CoM (English 150, 151, literature classes) since the fall of 1993, and, with the 
exception of a couple semesters, I’ve been happily teaching the creative writing course since the spring 
of 1994.  That’s a lot of student poems and stories, and a lot of creativity I’ve seen pass through my 
hands.  I’m always impressed by the originality, the skill, and the seriousness and sincerity with which 
the students come at their own creative work.  We focus on craft, for that can be taught (creativity 
cannot).  The craft of writing is like any other craft—cooking, carpentry—and can be learned by practice 
and observation--traditionally, by apprenticeship.  And we apprentice ourselves, so to speak, to different 
accomplished writers each semester; for instance, this year it was Langston Hughes and Mary Mackey 
for poetry, and Isabelle Allende and the young Ernest Hemingway for prose.  Craft is theory, and weekly 
writing assignments are practice, and to learn one must have both.  The class could also be called 
creative reading.  My own mentors were Gary Snyder and Sandra Gilbert at UC Davis, as I worked on my 
PhD in English after my MA in Creative Writing. 

My first mentor was my creative writing teacher for two years in high school; he was so encouraging and 
knowledgeable, I decided right then in eleventh grade I wanted to be a poet and writer, and I started 
reading and writing seriously after that.  (I also sang in a rock and blues band and then studied classical 
voice and had a job with the San Francisco Opera chorus while in college and graduate school, but 
creative writing was always my main focus.) 

What motivates or inspires me to write poetry is simply whatever emotion is playing around in my life, 
either consciously or subconsciously, combined with observation of something in daily life, the 

quotidian.  Haiku is great practice for this, as it combines observation of the moment with contrasting 
concrete imagery that can lead to a sudden insight or emotion.  It also teaches us that less is more. 

            Hiking in the woods 



how different the path seems 

            on the return trip. 

  

                        Wisteria blooms 

            over the stuck door--can it 

                        open to the spring? 

For prose, what often inspires me is an untold story of a real person.  My book Annette Vallon, A Novel 
of the French Revolution, published by HarperCollins, takes the French lover of the English poet William 
Wordsworth and follows their romance against the backdrop of the violence of the French revolution, in 
which she was a dynamic figure in the resistance against the Reign of Terror.  Similarly, I’ve been 
working on a collection of short stories called Ancestors, which takes people on both sides of my family, 
from the twentieth back to the seventeenth century, and imagines their feelings and actions in intense 
times in their lives.  I have my own feeling that the DNA connection helps in my imagining. 

            I have also been writing and publishing a collection of Dr. Watson-without-Sherlock Holmes 
mysteries, taking Conan Doyle’s character, who always, as narrator of the Holmes stories, puts himself in 
the background, and making him a developed character and detective in his own right. 

My advice for any students interested in creative writing is first, to read and read and write and write, 
and develop your craft in that way, and to practice it regularly and seriously, but not to get published or 
for money but for the love of writing itself.  Writers like to talk about how much suffering it took to write 
that book, but what they don’t talk about is that well-kept secret: that writing is a joy—any creativity is, 

like a kid building a sand castle; it’s serious play, and then the waves come, and you clap that you 
created something so grand that it took a mighty wave to knock down its towers and walls. 



Spotlight: Alicia Bright 

 

Dr. Alicia Bright enjoyed a 20 year career in bedside nursing that included adult and pediatric critical 
care, emergency and home care, as well as disaster response. She started as a Nursing Assistant, then 
became an LVN at Northern New Mexico Community College. She continued there for her Associates in 
Nursing, earned a BSN through Regent’s College and finally became a Clinical Nurse Specialist with a 
focus in Integrative Health Practices through Dominican University of California. She then taught as 
nursing faculty while earning a Doctorate in Leadership and Organizational Theory at University of San 
Francisco. After earning tenure, she came to College of Marin to become the Director of Nursing for the 
Associate Degree Nursing Program.  She now supports excellence in nursing education by coordinating 
the efforts of faculty, staff and students. 

Alicia has been selected as a member of the 6th cohort of the Organization for Associate Degree Nursing 
Leadership Institute where she will be serving as the secretary of COADN-North. 

The Leadership Institute was established to provide OADN members with the opportunity to enhance 
their competencies and skills to increase their leadership impact on their programs, institutions and 
communities.  The OADN Leadership Institute is the ONLY national program exclusively focused on and 
nursing faculty and deans/directors seeking opportunities to enhance their leadership competencies and 
skills. 

This cohort-based program provides participants with an excellent opportunity to exchange wisdom, 
share perspectives, as well as practice giving and receiving feedback in a supportive environment. In 
addition, participants will receive reading assignments, case studies, resources, and tools to fine tune 
their leadership development activities, focus on outside trends, and consider the leadership impact on 
their programs, institutions, and communities. 

Serving as Secretary of COADN is a great learning opportunity for me. As a new Director, it keeps me in 
touch with seasoned nurse-leaders who provide advice and support for this challenging job. It also keeps 

me in touch with statewide dynamics that affect nursing education here in Marin. As Secretary, I hear 
about these things and then facilitate communication throughout the organization to support other 

directors and other programs. 



Congratulations Alicia! 

Click here to learn more about OADN. 

Athletics Highlights 

 

Overall Highlights 

• In Fall 2022, we had nearly 100 student-athletes who earned a 3.0 or higher.  

• National Association of Collegiate Directors of Athletics (NATYCAA) Nominations: Women's 
Basketball, Jayden Davis (3.72 GPA) and Baseball, Donovan Ratfield (3.904 GPA). 

• California Community College Athletic Association (CCCAA) Scholar Team Award Nomination: 
Women's Water Polo (3.14 GPA) 

• Coach Steve Berringer hit his 500th Career Win! 

• To date, there are 30 student-athletes who have applied and been approved for associate's 
degrees for Spring 2023. 

https://oadn.org/news/oadn-leadership-institute/
https://athletics.marin.edu/sports/bsb/2022-23/releases/Berringer_Earns_Career_Win_No._500-_Mariners_Defeat_Yuba


 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

Women's Basketball Accomplishments 

• Sophomores Jayden Davis (3.72 GPA) and Kayley Armstrong (3.75 GPA) made the 2022-23 
California Community College Women's Basketball Coaches Association (CCCWBCA) All-
Academic Team. 

• Head Coach Emily Schaefer was awarded the Bay Valley Coach of The Year. 



• Women's Basketball advances to the 2023 CCCWBCA NorCal Playoffs for the first time in 20 
years.  

 

ASCOM: Meet Our New Student Leader 
Ryan Vilefort Barbosa 

 



Ryan Barbosa is our new ASCOM President. Ryan is studying Political Science and plans on working in 
government and policymaking with the ultimate goal of becoming a politician.  

I joined ASCOM to further develop my leadership and communication skills and because I love being 
involved on campus. I enjoy being engaged with everything that happens for and with the student 
body. 

Congratulations Ryan! 

COM Art and Literary Magazine 
On Tuesday, May 9th, the COM Art & Lit Mag crew held their annual art viewing and lit reading release 
party which was a celebration of the visionaries and artists among us, many of whom are being 
published for the first time. The event featured contributors reading their written work, artists 
displaying their visual work, snacks, and prizes for the winners in each category. Over 75 students, 
faculty, and staff joined the festivities. 

Visual Art Winners:  

1. "Rock Face" by Annie Bates-Winship p31 

2. "Anti-Domestic" by Martin Rodriguez p.20 

3. "Hugo" by Adam Beeler-Lammers, p. 16.  

Written Work Winners: 

1. "Aleatory" by Robin Rogers, p.10 

2. "Seasons" by Alex Glenn p.4 

3. "Bygone Wings" by Charles Bohner p. 24 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



Classified Professional Learning Day 

 

March 22, 2023 marked the return of the first in-person Classified Professional Learning Day since fall of 
2019!  Over 100 Classified Professionals came together for a full day of trainings centered around the 
following themes:   

• Reconnecting - To Each Other and Mission of College  

• Technology - COM Apps and Hybrid Meeting Management  

• Equity - Understanding White Supremacy and Racial Justice 

• Identifying Professional Learning Pathways  

- What is Your Why? 

- Career Advancement Preparation 

- Degree/Certificate Completion 

Betina Vallin and Rebecca Moon-Stone, Classified Professional learning facilitators from 3CSN, helped to 
kick off the opening session for the day and led sessions throughout the day.    

A big thank you to all who participating in making the day such a success! 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Save the Date: The next full Classified Professional Learning Day will take place on Wednesday, October 
11. Also stay tuned for Classified Professional COMmunity Hour sessions on the theme of What as Your 

Why as well this summer!     

Spring Fling 

 

This year's Spring Fling was held on Wednesday, April 26th from 11AM to 2PM at the Academic Center 
(Kentfield Campus). Spring Fling was a community building and engagement event for all COM students, 
staff, faculty, and administrators. Spring Fling was a chance to take a break, enjoy food, games, art and 
crafts, music, and celebrating Spring together as a community! 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

The Photo Spot 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

Reading and Writing Lab 
College of Marin offers online and on-campus tutoring spaces for reading and writing in any subject in 
the Reading and Writing Lab (RWL) and the Online Writing Center (OWC). Students can get help from 
COM English instructors and professional tutors with: 

• Understanding assignments and readings 



• Writing assignments for all college subjects 

• Brainstorming, essay and paragraph organization, idea development, research, and grammar 

• College entrance essays, UC/CSU applications 

• Scholarship applications 

• Resumes and cover letters 

In the last few semesters, the RWL has served between 350-380 students who have visited the RWL 
between 1,562 and 1,975 times! Furthermore, over 155 students have made online appointments, with 
over 364 appointments attended. 

In addition to the RWL, students can submit their written work on the OWC and receive a response from 
a tutor. Over the last year, the OWC has served up to 277 students per semester, with up to 773 
submissions in a semester. 

This February over 90 students attended the first "Meet and Eat in the RWL" event where they learned 
about how the RWL and OWC can support them in their classes. Additionally, students had the 
opportunity to meet teachers and tutors, and to enjoy pizza and snacks. The next Meet and Eat will be 
held early in the Fall 2023 semester. 

 

"The tutor I worked with in the RWL was so approachable, warm, and communicative." 

"The tutors help to take the pressure off and to refocus on what matters! Working with them helped me 
to finish my assignments and improve my writing skills." 

"The Zoom RWL is a fantastic service! This is so helpful for me as I am in school during the day, so it is 
nice to meet with a tutor in the evening." 

"It was very helpful to have access to an expert who could discuss my project and suggest improvements 
and revisions. Thank you!" 



The RWL and OWC are open through Finals Week (closing at 2pm on Friday, May 26) and will open again 
for the Summer Semester (hours TBD). 

Questions? Please e-mail the RWL/OWC Coordinator, Beth Sheofsky, at esheofsky@marin.edu. 

1619 Revisited:  Abolition, Gender, and the Black Radical Tradition 

 

College of Marin Library partnered with Umoja for a year-long anti-racism, anti-censorship festival 
focused on The 1619 Project. The library purchased 1,300 copies of the book to be used in classes and 
given out freely to students, faculty, staff, and administrators across the college. As legislators across the 
country banned this book, Umoja and the library encouraged everyone at College of Marin to read it—in 
part to consider the argument it contains and in part as an act of resistance. Thanks to everyone who 
participated! 

Learn more about The 1619 Project COMmon Read here. 

mailto:esheofsky@marin.edu
https://libguides.marin.edu/1619


 

 

 

This event, 1619 Revisted, honored the college’s yearlong work with The 1619 Project by Nikole Hannah-
Jones. The evening began with music by Kash Killion and poetry by Tongo Eisen-Martin, and featured a 



conversation between legendary scholars Dr. Angela Davis and Dr. Robyn Spencer on abolition, gender, 
and the Black radical tradition in the James Dunn Theatre. A reception followed on the Performing Arts 
Theatre. Many thanks to all who attended, volunteered, and helped make this special evening possible! 

Upcoming Events 
• 96th Annual College of Marin Commencement and Transfer Recognition 

- We cordially invite you, your family, and your friends to attend the College of Marin’s 
96th Commencement and Transfer Recognition Ceremony. You’ve worked hard to 
achieve your goals—let’s celebrate! 

- Friday, May 26th 

- 6 pm — 8 pm 

- College of Marin Pieper Field (700 College Ave Kentfield, CA 94904) 

• Seventh Annual Faculty/Staff Softball Game and BBQ 

- Wednesday, May 31st 

- Diamond P.E. Center, baseball field 

- (BBQ): 11:30 am – 2 pm 

- (Softball Game): 12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 

Contact Us 
Embed://<iframe width="640px" height= "480px" src= 
"https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=P9na7FkRbUCbvv5b_dtaWnEF7E5Pnh5Iuxwuf8
kCd6FURjUyME5XSVU5SEJUQUxVQ0hFUU4xTVpKNy4u&embed=true" frameborder= "0" marginwidth= 
"0" marginheight= "0" style= "border: none; max-width:100%; max-height:100vh" allowfullscreen 
webkitallowfullscreen mozallowfullscreen msallowfullscreen> </iframe> 

Student Learning and Success 

Sarah Anderegg, Executive Assistant for Student Learning and Success 

sanderegg@marin.edu 

415-485-9618 

835 College Ave, Kentfield, CA 94904 

mailto:sanderegg@marin.edu
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